
  

 

 

                  
 
  

 
16 January 2014 

   Our ref: IR36429 

 
  
                
  
Thank you for your request for information received on 11 November 2013 concerning 
information relating to an estimation on the demand for one bedroom properties that will 
result from the new housing allocation policy which discounts occupants above 21 who live 
in the same household as the applicant. 
  
This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Lambeth Council has determined that the request is vexatious in accordance with section 14(1). 
In reaching this conclusion, the Council has taken the wider context and history of the request 
into account. Your request has been considered in the context of a lengthy series of 
overlapping requests and complaints:  
 

 The volume and frequency of correspondence indicates that the request is obsessive 
when considered in the wider context and history of this matter. In addition, it appears 
that the intention behind the request is to reopen issues that have already been 
considered by the Council, and part of which have the subject of an independent 
complaint to the Local Government Ombudsman which was not upheld.  

 This request is directly linked to a number of complaints and information requests you 
have submitted on the same, or substantially similar, subject.  

 The request is part of a series of requests submitted to the Council which are indicative 
of an unreasonable persistence in attempting to reopen an issue which has already been 
comprehensively addressed by the public authority.  

 The request demonstrates an abuse of the right of access to information as a means of 
venting anger at a particular decision and is submitted to harass and annoy the 
authority.  

 

The Council has considered your request and decided that it is vexatious in accordance 
with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. This letter acts as a Refusal Notice; your request 
is being refused in accordance with section 14(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
If you are dissatisfied with the way in which your Freedom of Information request has been 
dealt with you can request an internal review by emailing: foi@lambeth.gov.uk (Please 
quote the reference number above) or by writing to:  
 
Freedom of Information Officer  
Legal Services  
Lambeth Town Hall  
Brixton Hill  



Brixton  
SW2 1RW 
 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to 
appeal to the Information Commissioner at: 
 
The Information Commissioner's Office,  
Wycliffe House, Water Lane,  
Wilmslow, Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF 
 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
Website: www.ico.gov.uk 
   
Yours sincerely 
  
  

 
James De Cort  
Freedom of Information Co-ordinator 
FOI team 
London Borough of Lambeth 
  
Tel. 07854 272 383 
E-mail jdecort@lambeth.gov.uk 
Website: www.lambeth.gov.uk 
  
Room 210 
Lambeth Town Hall 
London 
SW2 1RW 
 
Website www.lambeth.gov.uk 
 
Lambeth - the cooperative council 
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